
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
TRAFFIC DETOURS FOR TRAFFIC SHIFT 
State Road (SR) 656/17th Street East End of Bridge Rehabilitation 
and Improvements Project  
Indian River County, Florida 
Financial Project ID: 446106-2-52-01 
 

SR 656/17th Street Bridge to Undergo Full Closure for Traffic Shift Operations, Aug. 29-31  
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is pleased to provide information for the SR 656/17th Street East 
End of Bridge Rehabilitation Project in the City of Vero Beach. Please see below for information on detours required 
for traffic shift configuration work.  

Construction Cost: $22.3 million         Construction Start: August 28, 2023         Estimated Completion: Summer 2028 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION MISSION STATEMENT  
 

The Department will provide a safe transportation system that ensures the mobility of people and goods, enhances 
economic prosperity, and preserves the quality of our environment and communities.   

TRAFFIC SHIFT CONFIGURATION WORK ON              
SR 656/17TH STREET BETWEEN SR A1A AND      
INDIAN RIVER BOULEVARD  
 

• Beginning at 12 a.m., Tuesday, Aug. 29, the SR 
656/17th Street Bridge between SR A1A and Indian 
River Boulevard, will be closed around-the-clock 
through approximately 5 a.m., Thursday, Aug. 31, for 
traffic shift operations. Wednesday, Sept. 6 through 
Friday, Sept. 8 will be used as contingency dates if 
needed.  

 

• Westbound motorists will be detoured via SR A1A and 
Beachland Boulevard to Indian River Boulevard.   

 

• Eastbound motorists will be detoured via Indian River 
Boulevard and Beachland Boulevard to SR A1A. 

 

• Local traffic only will be allowed on the east side of 
the bridge. 

 

• Once the traffic shift is completed, one eastbound 
and westbound lane will be in each direction on the 
south side of the bridge.  

 
PROJECT IMPROVEMENTS 
 

• Replacement of the eastern 400 feet of the existing 
bridge. 

 

• Sealing the full length of the existing bridge            
deck surface. 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Marla Hewson — FDOT Project Manager 
marla.hewson@dot.state.fl.us or (772) 349-6728 
 

Philip Lyon, P.E. — Project Administrator  
plyon@aeengineeringinc.com or (561) 400-2511 
 

Samantha Kayser — Community Outreach Specialist 
skayser@corradino.com or (772) 579-5479 

WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA 

 
 

Twitter/Instagram: @MyFDOT_SEFL 

 
Facebook: @MyFDOTSEFL 

 
Project website: www.d4fdot.com 
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